
Logan County Commissioners Work Session 
March 12, 2019

Present: Jane Bauder, Byron Pelton, Alan Samber, Shannon Graves, Lindsey Reeves, Kristan
Lange, Jeff Rice, Jerry Casebolt, Marilee Johnson, Glenna Phelps-Aurich and Jennifer Crow.

Vice-Chairperson Bauer called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SESSION -  Commissioner Pelton moved to
approve the minutes of the March 5, 2019 work session.  Chairman Bauder seconded and the
motion carried.  

REVIEW LOGAN COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES SCHEDULE OF
BILLS - Shannon Graves met with the Board to review the Logan County Department of Human
Services schedule of bills dated March 12, 2019.  The Board approved all bills as presented.  

REVIEW DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES (DHS) APPROVAL OF PAYROLL 
Shannon Graves met with the Board to review the DHS approval of payroll for pay period
February 16, 2019 through March 1, 2019.  The Board approved payroll as presented.
   
SECOND AMENDMENT SANCTUARY COUNTY, OPPOSING HB 2019-1177 - The
Board thanked Alan Samber for his work on the Resolution opposing HB 2019-1177.  The
resolution includes many references to rights provided by the U. S. Constitution.  
 
The Board agreed that the wording of the resolution is what it wants to publish.  The time of the
meeting has been changed to 5:15 p.m. due to the Planning and Zoning meeting at 7 p.m. and the
number of people who have contacted the Board concerning the resolution.

The Board noted that there are laws currently on the books to remove fire arms if a court order is
obtained with clear and convincing evidence.

JULY JAMZ BEER GARDEN/SUGAR BEET DAYS BEER GARDEN - Glenna Phelps-
Aurich of the Logan County Chamber of Commerce met with the Board to request permission to
operate a beer garden on the Logan County Courthouse Square during the nights of the July Jamz
concerts and during Sugar Beet Days.  The area between the gazebo and the Courthouse parking
lot is proposed to be used for the beer garden during July Jamz.
  
Pedal the Plains operated a beer garden in the street in the 100 block of South Third Avenue two
years during that event.  The Sterling Community Fund Gala served alcohol at the gala last June.
The Board agreed that the beer garden could be operated as long as the proper permits were
obtained and that proper security be used to prevent minors from being served alcohol. 

Ms. Phelps-Aurich is not sure that the Sugar Beet Days committee will want to add a beer
garden.  They don’t want to interfere with their current vendors.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 9:22 a.m.
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